
LLANELLI RURAL COUNCIL 
 

MEETING NOTES 
 
 
At a Recreation and Welfare Committee Meeting hosted at the Council Chamber, Vauxhall 
Buildings, Vauxhall, Llanelli and via remote attendance on Tuesday, 17 December, 2024, at 4.45 
p.m.  
 
PRESENT: Cllrs. M. V. Davies, E. M. Evans, N. Evans, R. E. Evans, A. G. Morgan, J. S. 
Phillips, A. J. Rogers (committee vice chairman (in the chair)), W. E. Skinner and A. G. 
Stephens.  
 
Agenda items: 
 
1.   Apologies for absence. 
 

Cllrs. D. M. Cundy (Cllr. R. E. Evans deputising), T. M. Donoghue, J. P. Hart, S. N. 
Lewis (Cllr. N. Evans deputising) and O. Williams. 
 

2. Members Declarations of Interest. 
   
 Cllr. A. G. Stephens - Item 5 - personal 
 
3. Community Facilities – Maintenance Works.  
  

Report noted. 
 
4.  Provision of Grit Bins in council parks – matter requested for inclusion on the agenda by 

Cllr. A. Evans. 
 
  Matter deferred until such time as the local ward member was available to attend a 

Recreation and Welfare Committee meeting to present the item. 
 
5.  Llwynhendy Hub – to consider the Community Development Officers email on the 

community’s response for recommendations for a new name for the former library 
building in Llwynhendy and to agree the council’s response. 

 
  It was agreed to re-name the building - ‘Canolfan Llwynhendy’. 
 
6.  Phil Bennett Resource Centre – Hot Water System – to consider correspondence from the 

Secretary, Felinfoel RFC requesting the council to review the provision of the hot water 
system at the changing rooms and to agree the council’s response. 

 
  It was agreed to obtain a cost estimate for remedial work for inclusion in next year’s 

budget estimates by commissioning an engineer’s report to help identify an efficient and 
effective solution to reconfigure the hot and cold water system servicing the changing 
room showering facilities on the ground floor of the building and also to replace the 
heating boiler servicing the remainder of the building. 

 



 
7.  Bus Shelter – Sandy Road – further to Minute No. 184, to consider email correspondence 

from Carmarthenshire County Council regarding the proposed bus shelter at Sandy Road 
and to agree the council’s response. 

 
  The proposal was supported in principle on the basis that Carmarthenshire County 

Council met the installation cost of the bus shelter when funding became available and 
also presented detailed drawings of the preferred design to the council for further 
consideration. 

   
 

  
   
 
 
The meeting concluded at 5.23 p.m. 


